
SUMMARY 
SOUTHWEST DISTRICT # 4 

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CPAC) MEETING  
 

FCCJ – Kent Campus Student Union G-121, 3939 Roosevelt Boulevard  
  

Monday,  July 14,  2003 
 

 
Committee Members Present  Staff/Elected Officials/Guests/Media 

 (See the attached Sign-In Sheet...  Please remember to sign in at all meetings.) 
 
(1) Call to Order –  7:03 p.m. 

 Minutes of the previous meeting was approved.   
 Excused were:  Jerry Spinks; Alice Turknett; and Sandy Strickland. 

 
(2) Introduction of Guests/ Acknowledgments –   No guests present. 
 
(3) Presentation(s) –  

 Discussion – Unexpected Business 
 Asst. Chief George Bennett was scheduled to present.  Due to unexpected 

circumstances, Lt. Charlie Whal, Zone 4 Watch Commander,  Presented in Bennett’s 
place.  Whal stated Statistical Data for Zone 4.  He reported that it consists of 178 
square miles and 175,000 people.  He added that it is the largest zone in the city.  
Cecil Field consists of 27 square miles with 9 stop stations, 170 patrol officers, 21 
sergeants, and 6 lieutenants.   He stated that crime is a little higher in Zone 4, due to 
more people living in the area.  The chairman asked a question about 118th and 
Jammes Rd.  It was stated that there were not many complaints recently.  
Improvements are still necessary.  Other questions ensued.  He gave his numbers as:  
573-3172 or 573-3165. 

 
(4) Subcommittee Reports & Announcements 

 Chairman’s Report – The Bus Tour was announced for August 28.  Mr. Turknett is 
ill.  Chuck Mann presented The History of Murray Hill.   

 Council Member’s Announcements –  Councilman Daniel Davis’ assistant Jessica 
introduced herself. 

 Education – No Report 
 Economic Development –   No Report. – Carl Moore commented about the CPAC 

Grants.  It was stated that The New Ways Initiatives Grant has not reimbursed the 
recipients and that the process is being held up in the City’s legal department. 
Beautification, Community Facilities and Services  - No Report. 

 Land Use, Zoning, and Transportation –  It was announced by the Chairman that 
Sally Robeson and Dick Jackson will Co-chair this sub-committee.  Jean McCorkle 
reported that the trailer park at Catoma will be re-zoned to multi-family land use.  
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There was a question asked about the Ortega River Bridge at Grand Avenue. 
(5) Staff Reports/Announcements  

 Neighborhoods Department –  Karen Blutcher discussed the N. CPAC BBQ and the 
State Neighborhoods Conference.  She requested nominations for the Neighborhoods 
Award from the members. 

 Building & Zoning –  No Report 
 Planning & Development –  No Report. – Questions ensued. 
 Duval County School Board – No Report 
 Office of the Sheriff – Presented 
 Fire & Rescue –  Not Present 
 Property Safety –  Calvin Lee Present.  No Report 
  

(6) Old Business/New Business –   Steve Shaffer reported that Polly Walker and Alice Turknett 
is going to The State Neighborhoods Conference in Sarasota. 

 
(7) Comments From the Public -  

 
(8) Motion to Adjourn – The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  
 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m., Monday, August 11, 2003, FCCJ Kent 
Campus, room 121-G.   
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